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Important Dates 

City of Canal Winchester 

Hello and Happy Spring!  This season has been a mixed-bag of weather events – from snow to 

rain, and warm to cold and back to warm.  It looks like we might be heading in a favorable         

direction soon with temperatures predicted for the 70s and even some 80° days thrown in.  Now 

that’s more like it!  Let’s hope it’s here to stay. 

A big thank you to the many volunteers who helped with the Community Easter Egg Hunt on April 

16th – our very first event at McGill Park!  For a rainy Saturday morning, we had a huge crowd 

come to seek out more than 10,000 eggs, spread across three separate fields for various age 

groups.  As anticipated, the hunt lasted less than four minutes, but it appeared everyone had a great time and enjoyed 

getting their pictures taken with the Easter Bunny.  Volunteers for the event included: Canal Winchester Human Services, 

CWHS National Honor Society, Indians Club, BrockStrong Foundation, Devin Sims’ high school class, Anne Rogers Interior 

Designs, Council members Patrick Shea and Jill Amos, and CWJRD Director Greg Pearce.  Thanks again! 

It’s here!  After more than ten years of brainstorming, planning, and design, City employees have settled into the new 

City Hall and Community Center located at the Bob McDorman Building, 45 East Waterloo Street.  A ribbon cutting was 

held on March 28th followed by a public open house on April 22nd.  More than two-hundred people came through the 

facility during the open house and, I must say, I was pleasantly surprised and honored by the turnout and nice comments 

we received.  If you missed the open house, stop by during business hours – we’d be happy to show you around!  I want 

to give thanks to the numerous City Council members over the past 10-12 years who shared our belief that such a facility 

was needed, and ultimately allowed us to bring it to life.  Thank you, Council! 

Renovation will begin soon inside the former Municipal Building at 36 S. High Street to make way for the new Fairfield 

County Sheriff’s Office substation.  This move will give the deputies more parking, more office space for future growth, a 

training/interview room, and – most importantly – a more welcoming space for the public to visit.  You may have noticed 

the former Community Center at 22 S. Trine Street has been demolished and work is underway for a few dozen new  

public parking spaces – a necessary addition to our growing downtown.  The original shelter house beams in the former 

Community Center were salvaged and will be stored for future use.  As you can see, the purchase of the Bob McDorman 

Auto Museum has allowed several improvements to be made to our downtown.  Larger and 

more efficient City offices, Council Chambers, Community Center and Sheriff’s Office, and   

additional parking.  I don’t recall a time when so much has happened in our downtown in such 

a short period of time.  I hope you enjoy! 

The calendar switch to the month of May brings some new life to our downtown area.  It’s 

the time of year when events begin to happen outdoors with the sounds of music in the air, 

crowds of people at the Farmers Market, the aroma of festival foods and BBQs being served 

up, parades, and more.  Be sure to visit the City website to see all that is coming your way this 

summer in  “The Greatest Little City in Ohio”. 

 

  Mayor Mike Ebert 

May 7 Street Tree Giveaway June 6 City Council 

May 16 City Council June 17 Music in the Park: Touch-A-Tractor 

May 18 Kris Sims Memorial Relay for Life Dinner June 20 City Council 

May 20 Music in the Park: Touch-A-Truck June 25 CW/Groveport Relay for Life 

May 21 Destination: CW Art Stroll July 4 City Offices Closed—Independence Day 

May 26 CW Pool Opens for the Season July 5 City Council 

May 30 City Offices Closed—Memorial Day July 8 Movie in the Park—The Little Rascals 

May 30 Memorial Day Celebration July 15 Music in the Park: Cruise-In Car Show 
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CW Farmers Market 

Saturdays 

May 28 - Sept. 24 

9 AM - Noon 

Historical Complex 
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 Summer Mowing Tips 
 

Blowing grass clippings into the streets and gutter pans can clog storm drains 

and cause flooding.  It also reduces traction, which can be a serious issue for 

motorists and bicyclists. 
 

 

Instead, discharge the mower’s grass clippings onto the lawn 

to recycle nutrients. 

This summer, remember: it’s best to Mow High and Let It Lie. 

Canal Winchester Pool Opens 

May 26 
The City is thrilled to welcome guests back to the pool this 

summer!  The pool is open daily from May 26 through        

September 4.  When Canal Winchester Schools start the 

school year, the pool is only open on Saturdays and Sundays. 

Memberships and single-admission passes will be available 

this summer, as well as rental opportunities.  Sales begin mid-

May.  Those wishing to visit the pool will be required to have 

a membership or daily admission pass; absolutely no walk-up 

admissions will be  permitted.   

To learn more, purchase memberships, or make                 

party reservations, visit our website: 

www.canalwinchesterohio.gov 

DID YOU KNOW… 

Canal Winchester has been a Tree City USA community 

for 29 consecutive years! 
 

The City was recognized for their service during the 2022 

celebration, hosted by the Arbor Day Foundation. 

 

Pictured left to right: Dick Miller, CW Urban Forester; Patrick 

Burks, CW Street Tree Advisory Board member;  Mike Ebert, CW 

Mayor; Austin Lynch, CW Urban Forestry crew member. 

 

Main Number…………………………………… 614-837-7493 

Clerk of Council………………………………… 614-837-7493 

Clerk of Court……………………………………. 614-837-7691 

Community Affairs……………………………. 614-834-9915 

Community Center……………………………. 614-837-8276 

Construction Services……………………….. 614-834-5109 

Development Department……………….. 614-837-1894 

Finance Department…………………………. 614-837-6937 

Human Resources…………………………….. 614-834-5118 

Mayor Michael Ebert………………………… 614-837-7493 

Public Service Department……………….. 614-834-5100 

Water 614-837-5623 

After-Hours Phone 614-837-7478 

Streets, Lands, & Buildings 614-524-0163 

Urban Forestry 614-834-5110 

Water Reclamation 614-837-2254 

After-Hours Phone 614-837-7478 

Utility Clerk………………………………………. 614-837-7716 

Sheriff Substation, non-emergency…... 614-837-7478 

For complete directory listings, 

visit www.canalwinchesterohio.gov 

City Phone Numbers 

2022 Street Program 
The following roadways will have work done between June-August 

this summer.  On street parking will be restricted, but traffic will  

generally be maintained. 
 

Ashbrook Village: Streams End Dr., Edgewater Dr., Creekside Xing 
 

Villages at Westchester: Dietz Dr. between Connor Dr. and 

Greensview Village Dr. 

 Pavement work in this area will be performed in two phases 

 to maintain access for Rosemount Way, Braddock Pl., and 

 Buckner St. 
 

Additional work will be done to sidewalks, bike paths, and other 

roadways, but we anticipate minimal impacts in those areas. 

For more information, contact Bill Sims at 614-834-5109 or 

wsims@canalwinchesterohio.gov. 


